
36 COGWHEEL LANE Tel: 203-881-4300  
SEYMOUR, CONNECTICUT Fax: 203-881-4302 
06483 USA www.microboard.com 

 
 
 
October 14, 2020  

 
 

Important Notice to Our Valued Suppliers 
  
 
 
Subject:   Microboard Compliance Notice Regarding Prohibited Telecommunications Equipment in Support of 
the National Defense Authorization Act 
 
As a valued partner and supplier to Microboard, we wish to keep you informed on the most current changes 
and updates to our business requirements that may impact your manufacturing, distribution, and quality items 
supplied to us.  
 
Recently new U.S. Government FAR/DFAR regulations have gone into effect prohibiting the use of certain 
telecommunications and video surveillance services and or equipment originating from the People’s Republic 
of China – specifically Telecommunications equipment produced by Huawei Technologies Company or ZTE 
Corporation (or any subsidiary or affiliate of such) and video surveillance and telecommunications 
equipment produced by Hytera Communications Corporation, Hangzhou Hikvision Digital Technology 
Company, or Dahua Technology Company (or any subsidiary or affiliate of such entities), additional 
companies may be designated in the future.  Any use of products or services from any of these companies is 
strictly prohibited.  This is a FAR 52.204-24, FAR 52.204-25, and FAR 52.204-26 requirement. 

 
 


